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As of  July, 2004, Zonta International has 1,253 clubs in 67 countries and geographic areas.

	· WED –  MAY 4

· THUR – MAY 12

· WED – MAY 25

· THUR –  AUGUST 25

· OCTOBER – 7- 9

· JUNE 24 – 29, 2006


	DINNER MEETING – United Service Club 

6.30 FOR 7.00 pm

BERNADETTE’S “JUST FOR FUN” WINE & FOOD NIGHT – The Freestyle Restaurant, The Emporium. Ann Street, Valley –  6.30 pm.  $65 per person

BOARD MEETING – Qld. Ballet Board Room, Cnr. Drake St. & Montague Rd, West End  6.00 pm sharp 

BALLET EVENING  -  Thomas Dixon Bldg. Cnr  Drake St. & Montague Rd, West End.  $30 per person includes supper.

DISTRICT 24 CONFERENCE – Crowne Plaza, Surfers Paradise.

58TH ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION – Melbourne Exhibition & Convention Centre



lease Note:  All articles or reports for the Zonta Club of Brisbane Newsletter to be forwarded to Coralie van Straaten-Peretz:  email :   coralie@samford.net    These must be received by the Thursday noon  prior to the Dinner meeting to be included.

FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dear Zontians,  

What a month of global events April has been........ the world has witnessed the passing of Pope JohnPaul II, and the election of Pope Benedict VI, and latterly the passing of Sir Joh Bjelke Petersen.  All of these people have been the subject of a great deal of attention, most of it complimentary, but occasionally attracting some adverse comment.   

However, closer to Zonta Home, we mourn with Pat King, President of Zonta Maroochy, the loss of her son Jonathon in the Sea King helicopter disaster, while engaged in humanitarian work.   Our condolences have been sent to ensure she knows of our support.

We are also thinking of our own member Mel Miller, who has lost her mother. You will recall that Mel took leave of absence to care for her mother; sadly not too recently.  

It is also a time of great concern for our young people who travel overseas and become embroiled (innocently or otherwise) in the evils of international drug trading.  It is clear that great caution is required and more care taken to educate our young to be aware of the pitfalls.  I will be travelling to Vietnam and Thailand very shortly and while I don't think I fall into the young(?) and vulnerable category, I will, as always take great care with luggage and pay strict  attention to Government alerts and guidelines.

Within our Club we have been fortunate in adding some fine new members, and will see the induction of three more at our May Meeting.   Sadly, sometimes we lose members and this is the case with Valmai Pidgeon, who has offered her resignation.  As we know, she travels a great deal and feels this has precluded her from being more involved with Club activities.  She has kindly included a cheque for $1000, which is to be used as the Board directs.  Thank you Valmai, and we hope you will always feel welcome to attend  a Dinner Meeting or Zonta Function whenever you are able.

During the Dinner Meeting a list of revised committees (courtesy of Sarah Comiskey) will be distributed so that all members can indicate a choice. Remember that it may be necessary to make changes in order to carry out our responsibilities, so look on this as a starting point.

Also this month, we have received a  number of requests and invitations from other Clubs to participate in their activities e.g. 

· Pine Rivers would like help with Birthing Kits

· Redcliffe is celebrating their 25th Anniversary

· Caboolture is holding an Art Exhibition

· Brisbane River is holding a trivia night.

We love to be involved with other Clubs,  but please don't forget our own Club and check that our own functions come first.

During the meeting we will be honouring the Woman of Achievement Award recipient, and also the runner up, an event to be anticipated and enjoyed by all.

I have received some information from the International Foundation, as to the progress towards their funding goals, and will have a proposal as to disposition of our available funds to put to the Meeting. 

Last but not least, we will have a special guest , Jane Wilson O'Brien, who is our International Committe Member on the Nominating Committee and the YWPA sub-ommittee.  

Along with our Annual General Meeting, this promises to be another busy one, but I intend to still make time for those few minutes of fellowship and conversation (or is it lively interchange of opinions?) throughout the evening.

Iris  

P.S.  I try to take one day at a time  - but sometimes several attack me at once ! 

FELLOWSHIP WINE & FOOD EVENING:  

Members are advised that the venue for Bernadette’s Wine & Food Evening has been changed to The Freestyle Restaurant, The Emporium, Ann Street, Valley.  Ticket prices are $65 per person and you will need to purchase your tickets at the Dinner Meeting – so be prepared to bring your cheque book with you.  This promises to be a GREAT evening of wine, food and friendship – you’ll be sorry if you miss it! 

BALLET EVENING:   

Join Queensland Ballet and some of Brisbane’s finest classical musicians for Soirée Classique – a unique evening of music and dance on Thursday, August 25.
Sit on the terrace and enjoy a glass of Jimbour wine from the cash bar before the 6.30 pm performance in the Company’s heritage-listed home in West End – the Thomas Dixon Centre (cnr Drake St and Montague Rd).
Cellist Gwyn Roberts and pianists Jenni Flemming and Brachi Tilles are working with QB’s Artistic Director, François Klaus, to put together the special one-hour program for this ‘one-off’ event. All three musicians have carved out successful professional careers as performers, as well as becoming respected music teachers.
Following the performance, Zontians and their guests can enjoy a drink and a light supper with the dancers, musicians, and the Artistic Director in the Green Room.
There is ample free parking in the grounds and surrounding streets, and a new ramp and lift have recently been installed at the Centre for patrons with reduced mobility. 
The cost of the total package is just $30 and tickets will be available for purchase at the registration desk at dinner meetings from May.
There are only 65 seats available to Zonta for this performance, and the number of seats cannot be increased. Any tickets unsold by the July dinner meeting will be released for sale to the general public, so get in early to secure your seats.
CHANGEOVER:

Induction of the new Board members elected at the April dinner meeting will take place this month.  Board members for the period 2005/2006 are as follows:




President:


Iris Scott




1st Vice President:

Judith A. Anderson




2nd Vice President:

Sally Watson




Minutes Secretary:

Lea Greenaway




Correspondent Secretary: 
Annette McFarlane


Treasurer:


Margaret Ferguson




Directors:


Ailsa Gillies








Kate Carney








Sarah Comiskey








Barbara Murray








Patricia Holloway








Jill Reeves

Congratulations and best wishes are with this team as they undertake the important work of leading our Club for the next term.  I am sure that all members will continue to give our office bearers their support and encouragement.

We  will also be holding our Annual General Meeting during the May meeting and have attached a copyu of the minutes of the AGM held in May, 2004, together with the minutes of last month’s meeting.

EGGS & MEAT:  

Members who attended the April Dinner meeting will all be pleased to know that Judith (ballet) Anderson obviously did a quick scan of the Complete Works of William Shakespear when she got home from the meeting to clarify Lea Greenaway’s  “eggs and meat” quote.  It goes like this:  

"Thy head is as full of quarrels as an egg is full of meat, and yet thy head hath been beaten as addle as an egg... " etc. Mercutio, R&J, Act I 


MORE GIRLS GOING TO SCHOOL:

Mlore girls around the world are going to school though the gender gap in many regions remains wide, according to a report by the UN children’s fund UNISEF.

The latest Progress for Children report says of the 180 countries for which information is available, 125 are expected to have gender parity this year.

According to estimates, about 96 girls for every 100 boys attend primary school.  But three regions – the Middle East, Southern Asia,  and North, Central and West Africa have fallen behind in the education of girls.  In these areas fewer than 95 girls for every 100 boys go to school.  

The number of school-aged children not being educated may be aboour 100 million this year compared with 115 million in 2001. 

EDUCATIONAL ENCOURAGEMENT AWARDS: 

Some news from Kingston College Adult Education Centre about the 2004 winners of our Educational Encouragement Awards. 

Leanne McMahon was accepted for primary teaching, but instead has taken up a trainee librarianship offered by Logan City Council. She was delighted with her selection and Year 12 results, but needed a break from study and some income for her family. 

Our other winner, Jaimee Rickit, has enrolled in two senior subjects this year to improve on her 2004 results. Last year, she took on too many subjects while trying to balance family issues and a young child. 

What is most heartening about this news is that neither girl has lost sight of her dream - they are determined to achieve their goals. 

WOMAN OF ACHIEVEMENT AWARD:

It was back in 1981 when our Club was 10 years old and it was felt that something had to be done to celebrate the occasion.  After much consideration is was  decided to help/acknowledge achievers.  Leneen Forde drew up the guidelines and we  set out to raise the “capital” which we intended to invest and use the interest to provide the award.

To simplify the question of who would be on the selection committee, it was decided that it would be formed each time by “Past Presidents”.  Thus the Woman of Achievement Committee is also the Past Presidents Committee.  

The first award was for $1,000 and each of six finalists received one of Zonta’s small silver plates suitably engraved.

In 1993 it was decided to give the winners a permanent record and the club commissioned a statuette, and  was also agreed by members that the capital should be increased and this was done by earmarking a special function each year to gain funds.

At our May dinner meeting we will be presenting the Woman of Achievement Award to this year’s winner selected from a group of  incredibly outstanding  applicants.

RECOGNISING A STROKE:  

Sometimes symptoms of a stroke are difficult to identify.   U nfortunately, the lack of awareness spells disaster. The stroke victim may suffer brain damage when people nearby fail to recognise the symptoms of a 
stroke. Now doctors say a bystander can recognise a stroke by asking three simple questions:

*Ask the individual to SMILE.

*Ask him or her to RAISE BOTH ARMS.

*Ask the person to SPEAK A SIMPLE SENTENCE.

If he or she has trouble with any of these tasks, call Emergency (triple 0) immediately and describe the symptoms to the dispatcher.

After discovering that a group of non-medical volunteers could identify facial weakness, arm weakness and speech problems, researchers in the United States urged the general public to learn the three questions. They presented their conclusions at the American Stroke Association's annual meeting last February. Widespread use of this test could result in prompt diagnosis and treatment of the stroke and prevent brain damage.

 BE A FRIEND AND SHARE THIS ARTICLE WITH AS MANY FRIENDS AS POSSIBLE. Could save their lives

NEWS FROM ANGELA:  

A recap and update 

I worked in Cambodia at ROSE charities Hospital, as a physiotherapist from October 2001- Jan 2003 

October 2003-April 2004

I am still collecting donations and sending money regularly to support this amazing surgical hospital. My past work project there of setting up a Physiotherapy area and training the physio continues to be working OK- according to the Orthopaedic Surgeon boss.  Thankyou to all Zontians who have donated and supported this Hospital. 

Whilst working in Cambodia, I was offered work with an English organisation called The Ryder- Cheshire Foundation. They have Hospitals/Rehabilitation Centres all over the world. Australia supports those in India and East Timor with workers and funding. 

I postponed this offer of work after Cambodia, as I wanted to spend time with my husband and just get my feet back on the ground. Its well known that if you stay away too long in such a different culture, it`s just too difficult to readjust and settle back in your home country. 

The Australian coordinator of The R-S Foundation in Melbourne and I have stayed in touch since we met in Phnom Penh, and the time and opportunity now are right for me to head off overseas again. I`ll be working outside Dili, East Timor. I leave in July and return at the end of October this year. 

The opportunity to live in a culturally different country, with different people as well as facing the daily adventures are some of the reasons I enjoy this type of experience. Fortunately, as a physiotherapist, I have the experience and skills to treat ill and disabled as well as teach local staff. 

I have been working in a private practice in Brisbane and will continue on my return.  Fortunately, I have a very supportive husband. Bruce and I have talked about working overseas many times and he is very encouraging of my work. Due to his own business commitments away from Brisbane, it is rather unique that we`re both working away from Brisbane and each other for some time again. There also aren`t many husbands who have the opportunity to visit their wife in East Timor! 

I`m  busily  reading up on the history and culture of the country.   Looks interesting! 

If anyone wants to visit me and see the country please let me know. The scenery is supposed to be spectacular but I`m not sure that electricity is reliable - I`ve been advised to take a torch. 

All the very best to you all. 

Fond regards 

Angela Herde 

0408 707 932   angelaherde@hotmail.com
PS. Aside from work, I have just competed in the gruelling Australian Ironman Triathlon in Forster, NSW. I finished successfully in 12 hours 37 minutes completing the 4km swim, 180km cycle and 42.2km marathon. I think cycling in Timor is looking rather easy!!

OTHER NEWS:  

A pair of spectacles (half lenses) with red frames was left at the United Service Club  at the last meeting.  Fortunately Iris has them and will bring them with her to the dinner meeting for the owner to claim.

AND FINALLY: 

Apparently the first thing that goes through the average Briton’s mind on waking up is not red-hot loving but a nice cup of tea.  According to a poll by a pay-TV station, many Brits will get up for a cuppa but not for sex.

An overwhelming 52 per cent of women cannot wait to brew up while just one in 100 would rather stay in the bedroom and cuddle.  And when British men are roused from their sleep, just 5 per cent want to get aroused, but 42 per cent want to put the kettle on.  




APOLOGIES


If you are unable to attend the Dinner Meeting please advise Judy S. Anderson by the Monday evening of the meeting week or you will be billed  for the cost of the Dinner.


Telephone number 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W).


Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com











DATES TO REMEMBER











Pat’s saying for the month…….





People will believe anything if you whisper it.
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